May 3, 2012

RE: 1995 or older Carpenter buses 

Mr. Kenner, 

In following the recommendations referenced in the letter below, from Cheri Meadows, I request that the following buses be declared as surplus and sold. 

1. Bus 295  
a 1995 International VIN 3 BAAN7SH206501  

66 Passenger bus

2. Bus 394 
a 1994 International VIN # BACL8RH596725 

52 Passenger handicap bus  

All,

In 1991, as a result of the Carrollton Bus Crash, the Department of Education recommended to all local Kentucky school districts that they retire all gasoline powered buses as soon as practical.  According to the latest inventory there are still five (5) gasoline powered buses in the fleet.  The newest of these buses is 24 years old.  All of these buses are carbureted using an open system and are therefore inherently more prone to catching fire than any bus powered by a modern direct injection system. It is the recommendation of the Kentucky Department of Education that all districts retire these buses.

Additionally, in 2003, a bus in Alachua County, Florida had a rollover accident. In this accident the roof of the bus separated from the bus body. As a result of this accident the department issued a recommendation to local school districts to remove 1995 or older Carpenter buses from service as soon as practical and inspect the affected buses for cracks that might lead to a similar accident. This recommendation was reiterated to local school districts in 2007.  Current department records indicate that there are still 126 of these buses remaining on the state bus inventory.  These buses are now more than seventeen years old and the department recommends they be sold as surplus with “scrap” titles as soon as possible.

If you are uncertain whether you own one of these buses please contact Dave Mangum at (502) 564-4403 ext. 4422.

Best regards,

Cheri Meadows, Manager

Student Tracking, Health and Transportation Branch

Kentucky Department of Education

15th Floor Capitol Plaza Tower

Frankfort, KY 40601

Office: 502-564-4403 ext. 4451

Carroll P. Moseley

Transportation Director, Todd County Schools 

